SONRISE CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP

STATED SESSION MEETING MINUTES
The Stated Meeting of the Session of SonRise Christian Fellowship was called to order Tuesday, May 27, 2025, at 6:30PM.

PRAYERS FOR THE CHURCH
ROLL CALL: Jerome Marroquin

CLASS OF  2025

CLASS OF  2026


CLASS OF  2027

Cory Bitting (P)

Gayle Kott (A



Martha Garcia (P)




Bob Mann (P)



Kirk Sandvig (P)




Cathy Smelser (P)
 



Lougene Williams (P)
Also Present:  Banning Cantarini, Family Pastor, Beth Deutsch, Clerk of Session and Chair Search Committee, Lisa Stowers, Deacon Moderator.

Privileges of the floor: Banning Cantarini, Beth Deutsch, Lisa Stowers
Meeting Minutes of 4/22/2025 were approved 4/25/25
MSC Approval of Agenda as amended to move Pastor Search Committee report to end of meeting.

Committee/Team Minutes Received:  Finance, Preschool Board
CLERK’S REPORT:  
Deaths: Rex Gordon   5/10/2025
CONSENT DOCKET:   







April 2025

April 2024
Gifts






  $41,142

 $43,418

Operating Expenses




  $58,133

 $51,159
Net Operating Income/(Loss)


($16,991)

($ 7,741)





DEACON REPORT
Lisa reported that name tag day was well received.  Deacons are still prayerfully seeking an assistant moderator who would advance to Deacon Moderator by year-end.  They are continuing to form memorial sub-committees to make memorials more manageable.  Deacons will not meet in July.
COMMITTEES:
Women’s Ministry
Women’s spring brunch was well attended and a blessing to those who attended.  Martha is working on a concept of an intergenerational event in the fall to attract the younger women.  They are considering a rebranding of this event to indicate its uniqueness.
Finance 
Bob discussed the operating loss year-to-date.  It is difficult to project the annual budget on a monthly basis since giving tends to be concentrated into the last quarter of the year.   Discussed the progress on a new sign.  One bid has been received with two more requested.  Banning presented his mockup of a design.  This design will be forwarded to a contractor for bid.  

PASTOR’S REPORT
Banning requested to have communion by intinction this Sunday and to offer the communion cups to those who are not able to come forward.   It was decided to try it out this Sunday and then to decide whether it is time to return to our pre-Covid communion practices.  This Sunday marks the end of the Easter Season.  The next preaching series planned is on the theme “We Believe…” and will take us through August 17th.   Life groups are not scheduled for the Summer, but SonRise Socials and VBS will keep us connected.  
FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHURCH:

Update on Website – Pastor Greg and Steve Britschgi are reviewing the website on Wednesday with the hope of going live this week.  Bob Mann emphasized the importance that it happens this week since VBS registration needs to open now and the new website is a critical part of that process.
SEARCH COMMITTEE REPORT

Beth updated Session on the search process and answered questions.  She will meet with staff on June 10th.  She asked the Elders to diligently pray for our church and staff during this time of uncertainty and transition.  Discussed the importance of continuing to trust in the Lord and to be excited for the good things He has planned for us.
MSC Adjourn meeting at 7:45PM
Respectfully submitted,

Beth Deutsch, Clerk of Session

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING OF SESSION, JUNE 24TH AT 6:30 PM

